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                      April 10, 2019 
 

 Information Letter no. 11-2019 
 
 
Dear Member Federations,  
 
we are pleased to inform you that according to the FIE Administrative Rules, FIE offers for the 
European Fencing Confederation a referees examination which will be held in 
Tauberbischofheim in date of 7-12.10.2019.   
 
Below you can find the schedule of the referees examination helps you to organize the travel 
arrangements for your candidates: 
 

• 07.10.2019 Saber theory and video training 

• 08.10.2019 Saber practice with 8 fencers (From 9:00-17:00) 

• 09.10.2019 Foil theory and video training 

• 10.10.2019 Foil practice with 8 fencers (From 9:00-17:00) 

• 11.10.2019 Epee theory and video training 

• 12.10.2019 Epee practice with 8 fencers. (From 09:00 – 17:00). 
 
To register your candidate (s) you need to fulfil “Application Form” which you can find in 
attachment to this letter.  All applications should be send to the Sport Departments of the FIE 
for the one of the below e-mail addresses: 
 

1.         Natalia Bodrova: e-mail: natalia.bodrova@fie.ch; 
2.         Sophie Treyvaud: e-mail: sophie.treyvaud@fie.ch. 

 

and also copy to General Secretariat of The EFC: js@fencing-efc.eu within the deadline,                    
30 days prior to the examinations, according our understanding applications must be 
registered in the office of the FIE before 07.09.2019.  
 
Please keep this date in mind to avoid that your candidate will be refused. And don’t forget to 
pay the entry fee for the candidate together with the application form! We also suggest to 
read the chapter 3.4 of the FIE Administrative Rules carefully before you send your application 
form to the FIE in order to avoid misunderstandings as in previous exams.  
 
Please pay special attention: 
 

• Only the candidates who passed the theoretical examination and the video analysis 
test will be allowed to continue with the practical examination. 

• The candidates' national federations must take care of the payment of the entry fees 
when they register their candidates on the FIE Website. In the absence of the 
registration and/or of the payment of the entry fees, the application will not be taken 
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into account. No candidate can be presented to an exam if he or she has not registered 
before the deadline provided as above. No registration shall be accepted at the 
examination venue, even if the entry fees are paid on the spot. 

• The National Federations from Europe can only enter candidates who have already 
obtained the EFC C license (list of all referees with EFC C license will be published soon).   
 
Maximum places per weapon: 40 

 

General examination Host federation 
Other federations from the 

same continent 

Total places if no women 
candidates* 

6 4 

Places per weapon 2 1-2 

If 1-3 women candidates 
then total of places* 

7-9 
5 (if one woman candidate 

is presented) 

Reserved by default Yes 
First come - first served 

basis 

If change of candidate after 
the closure for entries 

 

New candidate is included 
at the bottom of the waiting 

list 
 

New candidate is included 
at the bottom of the waiting 

list 

If the total number of 
candidates in one weapon is 
less than maximum number 

(see above the maximum 
number per weapon and per 

continent) 

Can propose 1 candidate to 
be observed for the renewal 
of category if category was 
lost because the referee did 

not officiate First come - 
first served basis 

Can propose 1 candidate to 
be observed for the renewal 
of category if category was 
lost because the referee did 

not officiate First come - 
first served basis 

 
*Including candidates who undergo practical observation for the renewal of category, if 
category was lost because the referee did not officiate First come - first served basis.   

    
Information about place of examination, accommodation and transfer you will find in the 
attachments.  
For reservation contact Mrs. Beate Appold (e-mail: beate.appold@fechtentbb.de) or Mrs. 
Margit Gimbel (e-mail: Margit.Gimbel@fechtentbb.de) with reservation code:                                               
„FIE REF-EXAM2019 TBB”. 

      Best regards, 
 

 
 

…………………………… 

           Jacek SLUPSKI   
         Secretary General  
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